THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Participation Group (PRG) Minutes 
Tuesday 16th April 2018 
Present:
Anne Turnbull, Linda Gibson, Margaret Chappell, Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes)

Apologies:
George Jones, Anne Jordan, Marion Mitchell
1. WELCOME AND INTRODCUTIONS

Jennifer Wood welcomed all to the meeting.  
2. ROLE OF THE GROUP 

Patient Participation Group members must be registered at the Ferryhill & Chilton Medical Practice. 
The role is to provide constructive patient feedback, acting as a critical friend without taking up personal issues or complaints at the meeting. 

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the 10th April 2018 were agreed as a true and accurate record.

4. MATTERS ARISIING

4.1 Chilton Surgery
Some members of the group raised concerns at the previous meetings in October 2017 and April 2017 regarding the open plan aspect of Chilton, following the group suggesting a physical barrier be purchased or a line painted on the floor in Reception asking people to queue behind, Jennifer Wood advised that a “Please Wait Here Sign” has been purchased and is in use.

4.2
Help to Health Scheme
It was agreed to contact the Help to Health scheme and ask if they have any leaflets publishing the service and a poster and if not that the surgery will develop their own poster to advise of the Volunteer Driver Scheme (Help to Health) and the telephone number 0300 330 9424 and cost of £0.45 per mile.


ACTION 
Jennifer Wood
5. NATIONAL PATIENT SURVEY

Jennifer Wood took the group through the National Patient Survey published 7th July 2018.  Jennifer Wood advised that the questions have changed this year making it difficult to compare to the previous National Patient Survey.  For Ferryhill & Chilton 305 surveys were sent out, 113 returned a 37% completion rate.
Jennifer Wood asked the group if they had any thoughts on how the Practice might improve on the results, it was felt that the new telephone system should help with more admin staff to answer the telephone as the new telephone system has the capacity to use “hunt groups” and if not answered by the main “hunt group” in reception the calls will bounce to further “hunt groups” downstairs such as the post room, secretaries and prescription clerk.

The new telephone system will also have a welcome message and a queuing system.

6. FRIENDS AND FAMILY TEST RESULTS

Comments April to August 2018.
144 comments in total for period Aril 2018 to end August 2018, 18% less positive (highlighted in yellow) therefore 82% positive.

How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends and family if they need similar care or treatment?
	
	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely Nor Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely 
	Don’t Know
	Hand Written
	Online

	Apr-18
	4
	5
	1
	1
	1
	0
	3
	9

	May-18
	23
	8
	7
	3
	1
	0
	10
	33

	Jun-18
	11
	8
	2
	1
	0
	0
	19
	4

	Jul-18
	43
	14
	2
	1
	1
	1
	25
	28

	Aug-18
	6
	2
	0
	2
	2
	9
	4
	9


Thinking about your response to this question, what is the main reason why you feel this way?

	The staff are friendly and helpful but it is sometimes a job to get an appointment with the doctor 

	The surgery is very efficient and the GP's are of high quality, listening to my concerns thoroughly (with the exception of Dr X)

	Always treat fairly and helpful

	Had no trouble good service

	Doctor belittled me and made me very uncomfortable 

	I would be very happy to recommend the practice as all Doctors and administrative staff are professional, helpful, courteous and caring

	Getting appointment is difficult either online or by phone. Nurse appointments are like gold dust and yet whenever

	you come to the surgery there always seems to be lots of staff milling around with a distinct lack of patients to be seen, it just doesn’t add up
	

	Efficient and caring but hard to get appointments in a reasonable time

	Always had good service and found staff helpful and Doctors prepared to listen

	I have always experienced a good service, from helpful and friendly staff. However appointments with Doctors are difficult to make

	Never seen on time, staff can be sarcastic, and can sometimes never be serious

	Feel you can trust the Doctors I see, he listens and come to a decision about care together

	Sometimes the reception is not very good

	Chilton surgery is lovely, staff are helpful, the building itself is amazing especially compared to the last one, however there are times

	where doctors or nurses make you feel as though you're a burden - they help, however they do give off a certain vibe as though as a patient you are taking up clinical time and space
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Dr X is extremely friendly and empathetic. However, the majority of the reception staff are miserable and considering the customer/patient facing role they do not always come across as pleasant.

	Family mainly live out of area

	Good fast service

	Good service

	I have every faith in the practice

	Have had no problems over the years with the service provided

	Not enough support from certain GPs. Not very approachable and I don’t expect to be asked what I expect to be done… that’s why I’ve some to see you…so you can tell 

	me your opinion and decide on a route together you are the medical expert
	 
	 

	Brilliant service from the GP and patient reception staff especially with online help. Dr X the best doctor ever. I also got a lesson on liquid nitrogen

	Family live elsewhere

	There are nice doctors here

	Very friendly, efficient service. The receptionist was extremely professional and helpful 

	They have always looked after me 

	Excellent practice

	Whenever I need an appointment the lovely receptionists always make sure I get an appointment 

	Can’t get a telephone appointment with my GP for almost a week and an appointment for 2 weeks my face is swollen and getting worse by the day

	Friendly, easy access to surgeries and easy to talk with the doctors

	Friendly and efficient at getting the correct treatment for me

	Always found care staff at surgery helpful and efficient

	Such lovey staff and doctors

	I have seen several Doctors and Nurses in the practice and have received nothing but the best care. Everyone at the practice, from the point of contact on the telephone

	and in person, has been reassuring and friendly 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Waiting for long to get help

	Rang this morning - request for doctors appointment dealt with by X - very helpful and obliging. Great customer service.

	Because most of the time the service is good. But there has been a couple of occasions where I've had an appointment with the nurse and the room has been booked out

and I've had to make another appointment.  

	Undecided at the moment due to the phone issues.

	I do find it frustrating trying to get an appointment outside of work hours.

	On a number of occasions lately I have had the phone put down on me when I finally had it answered.

	X goes above and beyond to help

	Misdiagnosis of husband

	Surgery is always running late

	Efficient friendly service

	Always first class service up till now

	Friendly efficient service

	Helpful and reliable, good service 

	On time, very efficient treatment

	Friendly and efficient service

	Because you can never get an appointment when you need one, you have to wait nearly 3 months to make an appointment I work full time and have one day off a week,

	I want an appointment in a couple of weeks not in October
	 
	 
	 

	It is difficult to get an appointment outside of school time. (Teacher), with either a nurse or a doctor for an illness which definitely required assistance but was not an emergency, I was told it was 2 weeks I then had to request an emergency appointment, the receptionist was good

	Very pleased with service, seen same day as requested appointment.

	Very difficult to get appointments.

	There tiptop

	Hard to get appointments, found one of the receptionists rude and unhelpful

	Only GP practice in area, but personally have always had a good service from all medical staff

	I would be likely to recommend the practice as all doctors are approachable

	Efficiency

	Our GP practice is the best

	The doctors, nurses and support staff have always provided a caring supporting service

	Very welcoming and they are fantastic doctors

	Always helpful and to the point.

	Getting the time off work because I can’t order a repeat prescription over the phone is not making the process easier or more efficient for any patient, its making it harder

	and shouldn’t be like that
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	It’s a bit selfish really, but it’s still difficult to see a doctor within a week

	It’s a good practice, the staff are welcoming and good care of issues is taken

	The whole system of the practice works. The reception staff are always helpful polite friendly and professional and find alternatives if there are no appointments available.

	Dr X is a brilliant doctor and I've yet to find a subject he knows nothing about 
	 
	 

	The only problem online booking is, it’s very rare to be able to book an appointment for the current week you want an appointment

	Over the last 9 years in my fight against cancer all the doctors, nurses and staff could not do enough for me. Thank you

	Hours and available appointments suit those who do not work and can go anytime during the day, with no restrictions on themselves, due to my working hours am and 

	Pm 5 days a week I have to wait several weeks 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Very good friendly service 

	Very helpful

	Always try to do their best given difficult situations they have to endure

	The majority of the doctors actually listen to you

	Friendly staff and reliable service

	Helpful staff 

	A very warm and welcoming surgery. Efficiently run with great doctors

	Been prescribed medication from hospital but your surgery wont issue it until I have an appointment however I need the medication 

	Very happy with staff and Drs and Nurses

	Very friendly service

	After a negative experience with my daughter at this surgery I am happy to give feedback about a more recent visit. I brought my daughter to see Nurse X (NP) and she 

	was fabulous with my daughter who regained her faith in the medical profession
	 
	 

	Because you can never get an appointment when you need one. Why do I have to wait until the end of August for an appointment,

	I certainly would not recommend anyone new to the area to use these doctors
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Reception is very welcoming also the staff and doctors are always helpful

	GPs very helpful. It’s very difficult to get through on the phone waiting for someone to answer. Has taken up to three times before 

	getting through,  Staff very helpful though seem stretched.
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Happy with how professional the staff and GPs - always very helpful even though they are under a lot of pressure

	Doctors and staff are all friendly and try to help us best they can

	Always had good service

	Staff go above and beyond to make telephone consultation outside of my working hours

	Staff go above and beyond to help when they can 

	All the staff are understanding of issues faced by mental health and offer help to ease situations

	Don’t agree with the phone calls from doctor the loss of doctor to patient relationship

	I don’t know I would have done without the care and support of our doctor and district nurses in the last 2 months 

	Very good friendly service 

	Very helpful

	Very friendly atmosphere and very pleasant staff, nothing too much trouble 

	Never had any problems with any of the staff or service

	Very happy with everything

	Always had good treatment - pleasant staff

	We are lucky to have this surgery. You will always get in to see a doctor, if not your own then another one.

	A doctor will ring you if you want him to.  Nurses are quick to see you and friendly.  Helpful receptionists as well 
	 
	 

	I've always been able to get an appointment. The reception staff are very helpful and try their best to sort any problems 

	I may have, they are very efficient and friendly
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	It is absolutely awful that you cannot have an appointment for a face to face doctor visit without this awful telephone conversation first, that is unless you are clued up

	and realise it is your right as a patient to see a doctor if you wish absolutely awful service
	 

	Family lived out of area. Recently moved to Ferryhill so don’t know people in the area.

	I prefer to see same doctor but very hard to see my GP and I don’t like to triage part that you have to speak to doctor before you can have an appointment


7. PRACTICE ISSUES

7.1 Flu Vaccination Campaign
Jennifer Wood explained that the delivery of flu vaccinations into the Practice is staggered over a couple of months therefore clinics also need to applied along with the flu vaccination deliveries to ensure there are amply flu vaccinations available to administer.

There are over 6,000 patients eligible for the flu vaccination.

The Practice also needs to be able to undertake routine clinics such as Walk In Blood Clinics, INR Clinics, Health Check Clinics, Diabetic Foot Check Clinics, Ear Syringe Clinics etc.

7.2
Care Navigation

Jennifer Wood explained that Care Navigation is a person-centred approach which uses signposting and information to help primary care patients and their carers move through the health and social care system.
Why Use Care Navigation?

· We want patients to see the right person, to provide the right care in the right place, at the right time as efficiently as possible.

· To improve access to General Practice.

· Release GP time to care for patients with long term conditions or complex needs.

· To improve the job satisfaction for frontline staff in general practice.

· As part of the national plans from the General Practice Forward View published in 2016.

How Does It Work?

· If you contact your practice you will speak to a navigator.
· They will ask you for a brief outline of the reason for you contacting the practice if you permit.

· Following training, the navigator will be able to offer you choice regarding appropriate services you can access, but it’s still your choice.

· The choice may be in relation to the appropriate member of staff within the practice.

· The choice may also be with an alternative service who can meet your needs such as community pharmacy, stopping smoking or sexual health.

· Where appropriate the navigator may be able to book an appointment for you directly.

· This is not clinical advice or triage.

· You do not have accept the choice provided by the navigator.

· You can still request to see your GP if you wish.

Ferryhill and Chilton Medial Practice along with all other Practice in the area are hoping to go live with this new service in December 2018 following the installation of the new telephone system.

7.3
Replacement Telephone System
Jennifer Wood advised the group the unfortunately due to matters out of our control with BT the installation of the new telephone system at Ferryhill in September has been delayed to December 2018.

Jennifer Wood advised that is was hoped the new telephone system should help with more admin staff to answer the telephone as the new telephone system has the capacity to use “hunt groups” and if not answered by the main “hunt group” in reception the calls will bounce to further “hunt groups” downstairs such as the post room, secretaries and prescription clerk.

The new telephone system will also have a welcome message and a queuing system.

7.4
New GP’s



Jennifer Wood advised the group that the Practice have appointed two new part time female GP’s, Dr Nigela Dodo and Dr Adina Anoke.

7.5
Moving Child Health Clinic to Ferryhill Surgery

Jennifer Wood advised that the Child Health Clinic that runs every Tuesday morning used to take place at the Ferryhill Health Centre (near the Town Hall) however due to IT issues this has now been moved into Ferryhill Surgery on a Tuesday morning.  The Child Health Clinic at Chilton takes place every other Thursday afternoon at Chilton Surgery.

8. PATIENT GROUP ISSUES

Margaret Chappell and Anne Turnbull requested that the meeting go back to four times a year, after some discussion it was agreed to move to three times a year (every four months).  It was agreed that the group preferred having the meeting in the Meeting Room at Chilton Surgery as there are tables and chairs rather than using the waiting rooms.
9. ISSUES FROM DDES PATIENT PARTICIAPTION GROUP

Nothing discussed.
10. ANY OTHER BUSINESS/ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING

Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 19th February 2019, 3.30pm – Chilton
Tuesday 11th June 2019, 3.30pm – Chilton
Tuesday 15th October 2019, 3.30pm – Chilton
